LUCETTA ELMER

STATE REPRESENTATIVE
DISTRICT 24

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

May 3, 2023

Timothy G. Sekerak
Chief Clerk of the House
State Capitol Building
Salem, OR 97301

RE: Vote Explanation on HB 2005(B)

Dear Chief Clerk Sekerak,

The U.S. Supreme Court has previously ruled that laws like HB 2005(B) are unconstitutional. Schools
will not be safer if we strip law abiding citizens of their Second Amendment rights. Amongst many other
reasons, I was a “no” on this bill because of how it will perpetuate the discriminatory nature of gun
control laws. Additionally, legislation like this will disproportionately impact black and disabled
communities in Oregon.

Sincerely,

Oregon State Representative Lucetta Elmer, District 24
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